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COACHING CYCLES

SCIENCE IS COOL!

Mr. Koenck and Ms. Lawrence collaborated to
build a unit for the 8th-grade US History class.  
Students pictured are using passages from
Revolutionary Era documents to determine if
the American Revolution was truly
revolutionary.

Students in Mr. Nichol's classroom are
exploring the relationship between mass,
force, and change in velocity by applying the
same force on a golf ball and ping pong ball
and recording how quickly each traveled over
a yard.

Students in Mrs. Robinson's 2nd-grade classroom
are practicing using their number awareness to
complete equations.  Each partner completes
his/her chart and then they switch to check each
other's work.
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The only way to learn mathematics is to do
mathematics. ~ Paul Halmos 



Music is good for the soul!

PROFESSIONAL
LEARNING

First-grade students are having fun
practicing tuneful singing using the
song "Doggy".  In this game, students
identify changes in pitch and intervals
between the two pitches.  They are
practicing so--mi pattern and will later
focus on the rhythm.  

6th - 12th-grade math teachers are working
with our AEA Math Representative on the
continued learning and implementation of
the Illustrative Mathematics curriculum
adopted this fall.

Kindergarteners in Mrs. Magill's room are
so excited to use their phonological
awareness, phonemic awareness, and
phonics skills to guess what is in the bag.   

It takes big hearts to shape little
minds.


